
Subject: Williamson Valley Wells

Posted on Williamson Valley Bulletin Board (Facebook):

Pertaining to Granite Mountain Water Company

I just chatted with Dewey Levie.  The news is not good.  The two wells he just drilled were 
dry, producing [0] gpm.  The two wells were 1,100 and 860-880 ft deep and went into granite.  
He is at a loss because he doesn't want to keep digging dry wells.  He also stated he will not 
be hauling water because it is $110/1000 gallons, and since there are two big users (one of 
which refuses to cut back from his 60,000 gallon a month usage) it doesn't make any sense to 
him.  He doesn't have an emergency provision to charge the users for water hauling, and won't 
have one until we run out again.  While our good well (at 360 ft) is producing 38-42 g/m at 
this time, which is enough for what people are consuming at this time, if we get another year 
like 2023 we will likely run dry again in June or July.  

He has two other well sites at lot 63 and lot 70, but while the "people that see out of the 
ground" thought there would be water there, they were wrong for the two wells he just completed 
drilling. He is trying to decide what to do.

Mr. Levie emphasized the need for us all to conserve, eliminating plants that are not natural 
and need extra irrigation.  He also recommended composing toilets. He also recommended that 
people prepare to haul their own water.

I asked how he was going to get the word out about the water situation and he stated he really 
didn't have a way to do so.  His 2 staff members recently quit and he isn't even sure how to 
get the water billing out.  He asked that if we have any social media ability to get the word 
out to people we do so.  I told him I would update the Board and see if WVCO wanted to do 
anything.  He encouraged people to call him (928) 460-3641 or to email him (djl@leviehomes.com)

-1-


